The Town Council of the Town of Vincent met in regular session on December 13, 1994 at 7:00 P.M. The Mayor called the meeting to order with Robert Kidd leading in prayer. Present were:

> Mayor, Eddie Elliott Councilman, Robert Kidd Councilwoman, Patricia Roper Councilman, Rex Smiley Town Clerk, Mary Lee Reynolds

Absent were:

Councilman, Ed Jackson Councilwoman, Vivian Denty

Mayor Elliott declared a quorum present. The minutes of the previous meeting were distributed for reading and correction. After review and discussion a motion was made by Robert Kidd and seconded by Rex Smiley to approve the minutes as written. A voice vote was taken and the vote was a unanimous "yes".

The list of bills was presented to the council for review and discussion. A motion was made by Robert Kidd and seconded by Patricia Roper to pay the bills as presented.

Ordinance 94-002 establishing the Police Reserves was read for the second time. After consideration, a motion was made by Robert Kidd and seconded by Rex Smiley to adopt the ordinance as read. A roll call vote was taken and the vote was:

> "yes" Councilman Robert Kidd "yes" Councilwoman Patricia Roper "yes" Councilman Rex Smiley "ves" Mayor Eddie Elliott

The vote was a unanimous "yes".

Ordinance 94-003 establishing the speed limit for McBrayer Drive was read for the first time.

The Mayor presented the budget for 1994-95 for review and discussion. A motion was made by Robert Kidd and seconded by Rex Smiley to adopt a budget of \$323,300.00. (copy included). A voice vote was taken and the vote was a unanimous "yes".

The following reports were given:

- 1) The Shelby County Commission has begun working on McBrayer Drive. The work would have been completed in one weekend, but due to weather conditions the work will be completed after the first of the year.
- 2) Two additional lights will be installed at the track. Only one pole will be necessary as they can use the pole that is between the parking lot and the track for the second light. The work should be completed in two weeks.
- There will not be a council meeting on December 27. the next meeting will be January 10, 1995.

A motion to adjourn was made by Robert Kidd and seconded by Patricia Roper. Time 7:45 P.M.

Maybr Gletter 12/13/94

Mary Lee Reynaed